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Administrative highlights from 2006

By: Omprakash Gnawali, NCEF Chief Executive Officer CEO)

I\ICEF conducts its fieldwork in Nepal through its sister NGO

called Campaign for Education (CE). CE was incorporated in 200S. In
2006, CE’s members made important contributions in coordinating
our work in Nepal. CE helped with the application collection process.
Area coordinators from different parts of the country sent paper
applications to CE. CE made arrangements to scan and email those

applications to the selection committee.

One of CE's most important contributions is financial administration
for all the areas in Nepal. CE signed a memorandum of understanding with NCEF to receive funds from
NCEEF, disburse it to the area coordinators, and assist our program by playing the role of a trusted intermediary

between NCEF and the areas in which we conduct our fieldwork. CE was allocated a budget of NPR 4373800
(approximately $6500) for the academic year 2006,/2007. This fund has been disbursed to the area coordinators
to help pay for school fees and supplies for the students we support. The area coordinators send their financial
report to CE. The CE treasurer compiles the reports from all the areas each month and sends it to the NCEF

treasurer.

We organized an event to enable the area volunteers to interact with NCEF and share their ideas on how
to improve the efficiency and effectiveness of our work. Amrit Pant, a director on our board, while in Nepal for
a personal visit, hosted an interaction program with the area coordinators and volunteers on the ground. The
suggestions received range from a need to compensate the volunteers for their time to the need for a more
systematic training for the coordinators and volunteers. While no decision has been made (or can be made
without careful consideration), everyone appreciated the opportunity to interact and have a say in the future
direction of the organization.

In 2006, we announced the new area identification program. This program has made the process of
finding potential new areas and evaluating them more systematically. Under this program, we can start a
provisional area at any time of the year. Upon demonstrating regular interaction, reports, and updates while
taking care of one student, these provisional areas become full-fledged areas the following academic year. The
details of this program are available at www.nepalchildren.org/ documents/newarea.html Sindhupalchok, currently

a provisional area, is the first new area to go through this program.

We are pleased to report that we added Palpa as a new area in 2006. Palpa currently has four students.
The reports and interaction have been encouraging. We are confident that Palpa will continue to perform well
into 2007 and expand to a larger number of students in the academic year 2007/2008.

On the legal front, this is our fifth year of existence. At the end of the fifth year, non-profit organizations
file paperwork with the IRS to obtain permanent ruling on S0I(c)(3) status. NCEF is in touch with the IRS
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and preparing to file the paperwork to fulfill the legal requirement to
continue to be recognized as a publicly supported S0I(c)(3) charity.
This status allows our donors to claim tax deduction for the amount

they donate to NCEF.

Recruiting and retaining the volunteers has been a challenge in
2006. Our work is done by a team of volunteers that do not get
monetary compensation for their time and effort. This makes it difficult
to recruit the volunteers in Nepal because people have extremely limited
free time beyond their day-to-day job and activities. We have not been
able to find a stable team of volunteers in Kathmandu and Patan to
conduct the fieldwork. Other areas have a small number of volunteers
and they are always trying to recruit more volunteers. We replaced an
area coordinator in Patan in 2006. The area coordinator in Kavre is
scheduled to move out of the area in 2007 and hence will need to find
a new area coordinator in the upcoming months.

To provide incentive to the volunteers to stay with us, help them
improve their skills, and give them more flexibility in the way they run
the program, we started allocating discretionary and training budget
for each area. Training budget allows the volunteers to take classes or
attend training programs to help them improve their volunteer work.
Each area is allocated a training budget not exceeding 4% of its total
budget approximately at the rate of $4 for each student in the area)
and discretionary budgets not exceeding 5% of its total budget
(approximately at the rate of $5 for each student in the area). We
expect most of the training budget to be used in English language and
computer training classes. We expect most of the discretionary budget
to be used in organizing recreational events (zoo visit, for example) for
the students and occasional meetings for the volunteers and parents.
The details of the training and discretionary budget is available at

heep: // Www.nepalchildren.org/ coordinator requirements.html|

Volunteer recruitment in the US has also been difficult. We have
recruited few new active members in 2006. To help transform new
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members into productive and active members, we have implemented

the new member-mentoring program. Membership is solicited on our GETTING INVOLVED

website. Once a membership application is received, a designated person Why?
gets in touch with the applicant to determine the area of interest.
Subsequently, a mentor, who has been with the organization for a

long period of time, interacts regularly with the assigned new member

to provide guidance on various sources of information and resources

in the organization to get the work done.

We achieved encouraging growth in fundraising and the number of
areas in which we operate, volunteers that take care of the students
and help with logistics, and the students we supported in 2006. We

also put in place stronger institutional processes to lay the foundation

for stronger growth and better organization in 2007 and beyond.

MEET DINESH

Dinesh's mother was abandoned by her hus-

band seven years ago. Working as a custo-

dian in an office, she earns about $28 per

month, with which she has to pay for rent SusscriBE/UNSUBSCRIBE
and necessities of her two children.

Dinesh's grandmother helped to pay for his

schooling, but her death left the family

without recourse. With such a low income, NCEF PAMPHLET
his mother wouldn't have money left to

vay for his and his brother's education.

NCEF has reached out for this child who

has a lot more to gain and become in his

life.
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